
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 7th September 2023 
 
 
Stalmine Wood Signs 

I have emailed Antony about the installation of the signage and I am awaiting his reply. They have not been installed 
yet due to illness, and more errors that he has spotted and corrected on the signage prints.  

Virgin Bank 

I have tried calling the bank, and they will not release any information to me over the phone over the up-date of the 
mandate. I have sent a stern email to the bank requesting an update as it has been 12 weeks since I have any 
communication from them. It may mean if I do not hear anything from the bank soon, that I will go into the Blackpool 
branch to speak to someone face to face.  

Grant for the Barrier at Hall Gate Car Park 

I have been emailing the PCC Funding, and sending them across the relevant information they require, such as the 
accounts for the previous last two years, I am still awaiting their decision on the funding.  

Signage for speed limit change on Carr Lane 

I have received confirmation from the LCC, that they will send out an inspector to access the area on Carr Lane in 
regards to having proper signage displayed for motorists where the recent extended 30 speed limit section is located.  

Stalmine Play Ground Area 

After the August inspections, there has been a repair of the wood fencing that surrounds the bark of the zip wire, and 
the removal of graffiti on the climbing play equipment.  
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